



#### **Dear Parents**

In this week's bulletin:-

- Meet the Staff
- Staff Car Park
- After School Club Places
- Extra-Curricular Clubs
- Open Classrooms
- Vision Curriculum Evening for Parents

# Meet the Leckhampton Staff

In order to help parents put a face to a name, we have attached a PowerPoint which includes all of the staff teams. We hope parents find this useful!

#### Staff Car Park

Leckhampton has two car parks on site. The car park closest to the main entrance is our visitor car park and the car park nearest to the hall, beyond the large green gates, is exclusively for staff. We understand that parents may wish to use the visitor car park when dropping off for breakfast club and for picking up from after school club. Where this is the case, please could we ask parents to support us in the following way:

- Parents are welcome to use the visitor car par when dropping off for breakfast club as long as this is before 8am. Please enter and exit the car park with caution parents use the car park at their own risk.
- Parents are welcome to use the visitor car par when picking up from after school club as long as this is after 4.30pm. Please enter and exit the car park with caution parents use the car park at their own risk.
- Accessible car parking spaces are for blue badge holders only. Please ensure your badge is displayed if you use one of these spaces.
- From time to time, we know some families may have the need to park in the visitor car park. For example, a family member may have a short-term injury and may need to park closer to the school. Where this is the case, please speak to the school office who will issue you with a car park pass.

## **After School Club Places**

I have been working closely with after school club to address the shortage of places currently experienced by some families. We are hopeful that an announcement of future places will be made next week and I will inform parents of any developments as soon as possible. I should also like to add that we are very happy for after school club to reinstate after school snack time and I would urge parents to contact the after school club directly if this were something which appeals to families.

### **Extra-Curricular Clubs**

Please could I remind families that teacher led clubs do not take place in Teaching and Learning Weeks. Occasionally sports matches of events may be scheduled for these weeks; however teachers will ensure parents are made aware of the need for attendance well in advance.

## **Open Classrooms**

We are really looking forward to welcoming families into school and providing you with an opportunity to say hello to class teachers and spend a little time in the classroom with your child. For those who are unfamiliar with open classrooms, parents are welcome to pop into the classroom with their child to see a piece of work, which the child has selected to share with you. On open classroom mornings, children and parents are welcome to enter and exit the school through the children's entrance on Hall Road, the Church Road gate or through the school hall via the car park (please keep to the pathways at all times). The dates are as follows;

Time: 8.35am - 9.00am

Wednesday 5th October 2022
November 2022 No Open Classrooms due to Parents' Evenings this month
Tuesday 6th December 2022
Thursday 12th January 2023
Friday 10th February 2023
March 2023 No Open Classrooms due to Parents' Evenings this month
Wednesday 19th April 2023
Tuesday 16th May 2023
Friday 23rd June 2023
July 2023 No Open Classrooms due to Informal Open Evening this month

# Vision Curriculum Evening for Parents - 19th October at 6.30pm in the School Hall.

Parents are warmly invited to hear more about our recently developed "Vision Curriculum", which incorporates aspects of Personal, Social, Heath and Economic education (PSHE). Miss Flook, our vision curriculum lead, will take parents through our curricular intent and how the content has been structured. She will also outline the rationale behind the vision curriculum and provide an opportunity for you to see what is being covered in each year group. We look forward to seeing you there!

Best wishes Sam Porter Headteacher